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Dear Villagers…  
 
With Autumn settling in we have some lovely events 
coming up.  Firstly, the results of the Produce Show are 
revealed and again thank you to everyone who took 
part and to those behind the scenes.  The front cover 
shows the winner of the 1st Prize category “Collection 
of 5 different fruit and/or veg”.  Well done to Jack’s 
Barrow, entered by Mike Lunn & family! 
 
Race Night takes place on 11 October.  Beetle Drive on 16 November. 
Then we move into the Christmas season with the Xmas Fayre on Sunday 8 
December and the village Bingo on Friday 6 December. 
 
Don’t forget you can start to place your 2020 Shutford Calendar orders just 
email:  shutfordvillagenews@gmail.com with your orders.   Only £5.00 per 
calendar. 
 
Remember to keep up with all the village news simply sign up to our 
newsletter by visiting www.shutfordvillage.com and completing the on-line 
sign up form to receive village news.  Looking forward to keeping you in 
touch with news and events throughout the year! 

 
 
    
 

Rita Livesey, Editor    
Email: shutfordvillagenews@gmail.com 
 
 
Thursday Lunches in the Village Hall don’t forget started 
again. New Autumn Menu, if you haven’t already been along, make sure 
you do.  Great food and company. 12:30-2:00pm every Thursday. 
 



Dairyground Play Equipment update 
 
Exciting News! 
 
If you have walked past the Dairyground recently you will have seen 
that work has started on installing the new Multi Activity Play Unit. 
 
This is the most 
exciting piece of new 
equipment and will be 
located under the trees, 
around the existing 
climbing frame. The 
unit will take a few 
weeks to install so 
unfortunately it won’t 
be possible to go into 
that area of the 
Dairyground for a little 
while, but when it’s 
done we’re sure that it 
will be fantastic! 

 
 
The new new 
goalpost has already 
been installed and is 
being enjoyed by 
would-be Harry 
Kane’s. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



What’s next 
 
The see-saw will be moved to near where the existing balance beams 
are located.  The beams will be removed as we will have beams and 
much more with the new multi-activity unit.  The area under the new 
unit and climbing frame is being resurfaced. 
 
Once everything is in place we will have a good look (with families and 
residents) and decide whether we would like to do anything else, such 
as replace the old notice board, install any more seating or play 
equipment or carry out landscaping.  This will depend on funding. 
 
Funding 
 
We have received donations from the Village Hall, and various residents, 
in addition to funding received from the Lottery, Cherwell, and the 
Parish Council. We are very grateful for all of these contributions and 
are in a good place to complete work planned so far.  Anything more 
that we receive will either fund more work on the Dairyground or allow 
the Parish Council to do other work in the village. 
 
The Race Night on Friday 11th October in the Village Hall is looking 
very popular, with lots of villagers planning to come along. We hope 
that this will be great fun and will enable us to raise more funds.   
 
Use of the play equipment and Dairyground 
 
Whilst it is very exciting for all of us to see the new equipment being 
installed, we would like to remind people to be considerate of 
neighbours and other users of the Dairyground. 
 
Please do keep the noise down, particularly in the evening, and give a 
thought to people living nearby. 
 
Contact Helenn.shutfordpc@gmail.com or 
Carolynr.shutfordpc@gmail.com with any questions. 
 



                                                                     
National Portrait Gallery partnership exhibition  
comes to Upton House and Gardens 
 
From 21 September – 9 December 2019, visitors will be able to see 
“Faces of Change: Nature’s Champions” at National Trust property Upton 
House and Gardens 
 
Faces of Change ‘Nature’s Champions’ is a partnership between the National 
Trust and the National Portrait Gallery drawing on portraits from the Gallery’s 
Collection. It focuses on individuals who have transformed the way we 
perceive, experience, and aim to protect the natural world. 
 
Featured sitters include environmental activists, scientists, poets, politicians, 
campaigners, gardeners and broadcasters who have affected how we interact 
with our environment. The exhibition includes outstanding paintings, 
sculptures, photographs and recent commissions. 
 
From broadcaster Sir David Attenborough, to the author of My Family and 
Other Animals, Gerald Durrell, 
visitors will have the chance to get 
up close and personal with the faces 
of those who’ve shaped the world we 
live in and discover their green 
legacy. 
 
Other champions featured in the 
exhibition include Gardeners’ World 
presenter Roy Lancaster, who 
travelled the world on plant-finding 
expeditions, and environmentalist 
and champion of organic farming and 
gardening, Prince Charles. 
 
A painting of one of the founders of 
the National Trust, Octavia Hill, will 



also be on display along with a portrait of children’s writer, artist and 
conservationist Beatrix Potter. Other recognisable faces include: Dame 
Vivienne Westwood and The Clash front man, Joe Strummer.  
 
To complement the exhibition, the house team will also be highlighting 
landscape paintings from 2nd Viscount Bearsted’s extensive collection in the  
‘picture in focus’ display in the sitting room. This display will allow visitors to 
explore how artists’ vision of the natural world has changed over time. 
 
Annie Reilly, Acting Head of Public Programmes at the National Trust 
comments: 

“For many years, we have enjoyed a successful partnership with the National 
Portrait Gallery showcasing portraits from their collection to visitors at Trust 
places. Last year saw the development of this partnership with a touring 
exhibition to commemorate the women’s suffrage anniversary, which was the 
start of our Faces of Change series of exhibitions.” 

Rab MacGibbon, Curator, 17th & 18th Centuries Collections, National Portrait 
Gallery adds:  

“We’re delighted to continue to partner with the National Trust on the Faces of 
Change exhibitions and to be able to bring our Collection to three new 
National Trust places, this time to celebrate the champions of the natural 
world. This exhibition is a call to arms for nature. Come and be inspired by 
coming face to face with key figures from the environmental movement. We 
can’t all be a Jane Goodall or David Attenborough, but we can ask ourselves 
what actions we are taking in our daily lives to help protect the planet for the 
benefit of all its inhabitants and for future generations. We can all be Nature 
Champions!” 

The exhibition will be available to view in the squash court from 21 September – 
9 December during opening hours. Upton House and Gardens is open 11am-5pm 
(last entry 4pm) every day until Monday 4 November. From Monday 4 
November, the property is open Friday – Monday, 12-4pm (last entry 3pm). 
 
For more information on ‘Nature’s Champions’ and on the National Trust’s 
People’s Landscapes programme visit 
www.nationaltrust.org.uk/peopleslandscapes  
 
For more information on the National Portrait Gallery visit www.npg.org.uk 
 



 
Shutford Village Hall 

100+ Club Results 
August Results: 
FIRST PRIZE            £35.00            Jane Moffatt  
SECOND PRIZE      £15.00             Mrs J Yarborough 
THIRD PRIZE           £10.00           Sue Roe-French          
  
September Results: 
FIRST PRIZE  £60.00        Cathy Barnes 
SECOND PRIZE £15.00        Marian McClellan  
THIRD PRIZE  £10.00        Philip Waters 
 
The next Prize Draw will take place on 3rd October in the village 
hall. 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The next dates for breakfast in the village hall served 
from 9:30–11:00 am are: 

 
Sunday: 27 October & 24 November 

 



Illuminate & Celebrate in 2019! 
 

Don’t forget to get your special dates 
in for 2019!  
 
If you have a special celebration, maybe a 
birthday coming up, or a loved one you 
would like to remember, a christening or 
some other occasion in 2019.  
 
How special it would be for the church 
tower to be illuminated for this occasion 
for a donation of only £10. Please get in 
touch with Ken Jeffs on 
KJJ@kennyjohn.co.uk.   
 
 

Below is a list of those who have been or will be remembering a special day: 
 
Date       Name                   Occasion  

2nd August              John Bailey             Happy Birthday Emily 
15th June &   
2nd September      Linda Gunn             In memory of Neville and his Birthday 
22nd September    Barbara Shelford  Wedding Anniversary 
22nd September    Sue Roe-French     In memory of Frank (80th Birthday) 
29th September    Rita Livesey            In memory of Janet 
30th September    Anon                         Harvest Supper 
1st October            Wynne & John Gardner     Silver Wedding Anniversary 
1st October            Debbie Pitt              Fynn`s 4th  Birthday 
23rd October         Isabelle Pitt           Debbie`s Birthday 

 
Any donations received after deadline will be mentioned in the next SN 
issue; where more than one donation is received for a specific day, 
illuminations will take place on following days.  



 
CHURCH NEWS 
 
Rector - Revd Ronald Hawkes - 780555 
Church Wardens: 
Mr Ken Jeffs – 788308 
Mr John Hodgkins - 788609 
SERVICES: Most Sundays 9.30am but see Wykeham 
News & Benefice website for details 
 
The PCC met early July and discussed finance, churchyard maintenance, 
safeguarding, benefice and deanery activities and fund raising. There are 
various training courses planned for the autumn including an Eco-Church 
workshop on 7th October in Sibford.  
 
Later in the month the Benefice Council met in Swalcliffe Church when 
each parish reported on worship numbers, social gatherings and fund 
raising. An area conference is planned for November when the Bishop of 
Dorchester will lead discussion about the Common Vision of our towns 
and villages becoming a more Christ-like Church. Over the coming 
months there will be various groups looking at different kinds of ministry, 
new churches, congregations with an emphasis on youth, schools, the 
environment and communities. With congregations dwindling new styles 
of worship and outreach will be tried with time, days and location of 
organised services changed. Any thoughts? 
 
A Summer Soccer School was held at Bishop Carpenter School, 31st July 
until 3rd August: up to 40 youngsters took part and we are grateful to Rob 
and his team for organising the event. Also, to many others who helped in 
various ways including the provision of food for the coaches.   
 
The Community Lunch in August hosted by Ronald & Elisabeth raised 
£115 for the church. The next church led ones will be on 17th October and 
5th December: these eat and greet lunches are a social success. 
 
Ladies on the flower rota continue to supply and arrange flowers on a 
weekly basis with those on the cleaning rota keeping the church neat and 
tidy. The church grass has been cut regularly and with the summer 
flowers now faded the long grass has been removed. A third brood of 
swallows have hatched in the church porch. A few maintenance jobs have 
been done including a small electrical appliances check.  



An inspection of church records, inventory and logbooks took place in 
August. We are due for a full inspection of the building in 2020. 
 
The church is open everyday for all to use for some quiet time with 
worship Saturday and Sunday Mornings. Worship continued over the 
summer at a gentle pace with some thought provoking talks and of course 
some rousing hymns (some breath-taking) with music provided by our 
electronic organ either live or recorded. The choir and others came to our 
Benefice service on 1st September quadrupling our usual congregation. 
Refreshments were served in church after the service. 
 
We had 15 visitors taking part in the annual Oxfordshire Historic Churches 
Trust Ride and Stride on 14th September. Volunteers were in church all 
day to welcome them, with the G & D pub providing toilet facilities. As far 
as we are aware, no funds were raised for St Martin`s church this year. 
 
Harvest Festivals will be held across the benefice during September and 
October with suppers at various times and locations. Money raised in 
Shutford will be given to Katharine House Hospice.  
 
Looking forward, there will be a door to door collection for the Royal 
British Legion Poppy Appeal in the two weeks prior to Remembrance 
Sunday on 10th November. Our service will return to its 6.00pm slot with 
music provided by Deddington Brass. A retiring collection will be given to 
the Poppy Appeal. 
 
There will be a Beetle Drive on 16th November at 4.00pm. 
 
The PCC will meet again during the autumn to discuss end of year events 
including Advent and Christmas. Traditional carol services will be held 
across the benefice so we may do something different in Shutford this 
year. Please contact KJJ with any thoughts or requests. Messy Church on 
14th December will have a Christmas theme with Christingles. Do we want 
Christmas Carol singing around the village?     
 
Please contact KJJ@kennyjohn.co.uk or visit the church website and 
notice boards for event and detailed service information.       
 



 
SHUTFORD WI 

 
 
In August, we didn’t have a speaker but amused ourselves with 
activities organised by members.  Our brains were first given 
some exercise by deciphering anagrams of past Prime Ministers.   
Then we all had a chuckle listening to amusing recitations by 
members, including some readings of Pam Ayres’ poems.   
 
Our speaker in September, Chris Caddy, gave us an illustrated 
talk on the history of what is now the London Underground.  We 
learnt some interesting facts including the use of tunnels of an 
unfinished extension as a 2 mile long factory for the war effort. 
 
Following a request for feedback on the 2019 Resolution “Decline 
of Local Bus Services” from the NFWI, we are planning to send 
details of how the resumption of our village bus service was 
achieved.  
 
Visitors will be made very welcome at any of our forthcoming 
meetings, held in Shutford Village Hall on Tuesdays at 10am, when 
our future speakers will be: 
 
  October 1st  Hugh Warwick – Secrets of the Hedgehog 
 November 5th  Ann Sharman – Christmas Customs 
 December 3rd  Christmas Social & Buffet @ 11am 
 
 
For further information on our WI, please contact  
Geraldine on 780579 or Jenny on 780570   



 

 

 

 

Are you an Amazon shopper?  

Shutford Village Hall has now joined Amazon 

Smile. Amazon will donate 0.5% of your net 

purchase. Sign up to Amazon Smile by using the 

following link:  

https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/304364-0 

 

https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/304364-0


Shutford Parish Council Meeting 

Wednesday 11th September 2019 at 7.30pm in Shutford Village Hall 
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The meeting commenced at 7.30pm 

Present: Cllrs: Debbie Pitt (Chair), Helen Nixseaman, Ashley Taylor, Carolyn Rann, Sandy Forrester and Cllr 
George Reynolds. Also present were 2 members of the public. 

19/019 Apologies for Absence:  Cllr Tom Parrish 

19/020 Declarations of Interest: None raised. 

19/021 Minutes of the last meeting: It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 10th July 
2019 were a correct record and signed. Proposed by Cllr H.Nixseaman, Seconded by Cllr D. Pitt 
 

19/022 Matters arising from the minutes: 
J Yeoman’s Bench – A Sabin has agreed to strengthen the back of the bench. Tree in Church 
Lane – This has been taken down and the wood sold. Sapling Trees – These are not looking 
very healthy. Defibrillators Pads – The new pads have been installed. 
 

19/023 
19/023/1 
 
 
 
 
 
19/023/2 
 
 
19/023/3 
 
 
 
19/023/4 
 
 
19/023/5 
19/023/6 
 
19/023/7 

Parish Matters: 
Dairyground Update – The Multi Activity play equipment is currently being installed and the area 
is fenced off.  The Village Hall Committee has generously donated £1,000 to the new play 
equipment. Sufficient funding has been received for the Multi Activity. It was agreed that the 
contractor would be asked to chop off the excess wood at the top of the swings. It was also 
agreed that no further play equipment would be ordered at this stage. It was agreed that the 
noticeboard should be replaced. 
Allotment Update – Another plot has been rented on the bank behind one of the new houses in 
Ivy Lane. Overgrown plots have been rotavated. New allotment contracts have been received 
from all but one of the current allotment holders. 
Village Orchard – Broughton Castle Estate has confirmed to Cllr D Pitt that they will not permit 
fruit trees to be planted on the allotment land on the bank above Lower End. Some of this land is 
overgrown. Not much of the land would be suitable for grazing. Other uses for the land will be 
considered by the Parish Council. 
Ownership of Land by Plush Stone – Cllr.G.Reynolds has investigated ownership and it does 
not appear to be included in the Title Deeds plan for the industrial estate or garages that back onto 
it. It is believed that there is no owner and that the vegetation can be pruned. 
Tree Maintenance – It was agreed to increase the budget for tree maintenance for 2010-21. 
Subsidence in road on Ivy Lane – although this was reported on fix my street it was agreed that 
the clerk will report this to Thames Water 
Chimney and weekend working on the Industrial Estate – The owner of 944 Restorations Ltd 
has advised that he was advised that no planning permission was required for the installation of 
the paint spray booth. Cllr G Reynolds will check with Cherwell District Council Planning. There is 
no restriction to weekend working on the lease, but the owner has given an assurance that they 
will take steps to minimise any noise at the weekend. The owner has also advised that none of the 
neighbouring residents have reported any issues to him and that he has assisted them with flat 
batteries etc… The owner is intending to attend a future meeting but could not attend this one due 
to a prior commitment 
 

19/024 Finance: 
2019-20 Accounts and Bank Reconciliation – The accounts had been amended to provide 
more information on the Dairyground income and expenditure and had been circulated before the 
meeting. They were agreed. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Shutford Parish Council Meeting 

Wednesday 11th September 2019 at 7.30pm in Shutford Village Hall 

 2 

 

19/025 

18/025/1 

 

 

18/025/2 

 

18/025/3 

 

 

Correspondence: 

Late night football on The Dairyground – An email had been received about six teenagers 

playing football late on the evening of 21st August.  It was agreed that a sign would be attached to 

the new noticeboard requesting people to be quiet on The Diaryground after 9pm. 

Vegetation damage to fence along footpath from Ivy Lane – This has been reported to the 

Oxfordshire County Council Footpaths Officer with a request to clear the vegetation. 

Allotment Management – One of the allotment holders has contacted the Parish Council about 

some of the recent changes to the running of the allotments. It is believed that a resolution was 

found for a specific item raised and it is believed that any additional items can be resoled with 

discussion. 

 

19/026 
 

Planning: 
No new applications have been received since the last meeting.  Cllr G Reynolds advised that an 
application to reroof stables is live on the Planning Portal. The clerk has not received notification 
yet from Cherwell District Council and it was agreed that he should query this with CDC. 
 

19/027 
19/027/1 
 
19/027/2 
 
19/027/3 
 

Any Other Business: 
Shutford Goes Green initiative – Cllr.C.Rann reported that a meeting is being held in the pub 
next week with interested parties. 
Playsafety Report – Although no major work was identified in the report it was considered 
confusing and Cllr A Taylor volunteered to take this up with Playsafety. 
Meeting with OCC Footpaths Officer – It was agreed that the clerk would request a meeting 
with the footpaths officer. 
 

 
The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 13th November 2019 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall  
 
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.07pm 
 
 
 

Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date……………………………… 

 

Minutes are marked as draft until the Parish Council agrees that they are a correct record at the next meeting. 



 
                            XMAS BINGO  
   

Friday 6th December 2019 
 

In Shutford Village Hall  
Eyes Down 7.30pm  

 
Any Donations, Prizes etc. to either 

JOAN WRIGHT:  788336 or  
  MARGARET HOLLOWAY: 788396 

 
In aid of Shutford Village Hall Funds 

 
 
 

Kineton Art Group's annual Members’ Art Exhibition and Sale 
of Paintings will be held 
at Kineton Village Hall 

on Saturday 12th & 
Sunday 13th 

October  

Doors will be open from 
10-00 am until 5-00 pm 

each day and will offer a wide range of art works at affordable 
prices.   

For further information see our website, 
www.kinetonartgroup.com 



 

 

 

 



Bus No 6 times in School Term Time (Sch) 
Monday-Friday 

Leaving Time Arriving Time Arriving Time 
Shutford 1126 Banbury Bus Station 1143 Gateway retail Park  1153 
Leaving Time Leaving Time Arriving Time 
Gateway retail Park  1010 Banbury Bus Station 1020 Shutford 1047 
Gateway retail Park 1340 Banbury Bus Station 1350 Shutford 1407 

Bus No 6 times in School Holidays (SSH) 
Monday-Friday 

Leaving Time Arriving Time Arriving Time 
Shutford 1126 Banbury Bus Station 1143 Gateway retail Park  1153 
Shutford 1516 Banbury Bus Station 1533 Gateway retail Park 1543 
Leaving Time Arriving Time Arriving Time 
Gateway retail Park  1010 Banbury Bus Station 1020 Shutford 1047 
Gateway retail Park 1340 Banbury Bus Station 1350 Shutford 1407 
Gateway retail Park 1600 Banbury Bus Station 1610 Shutford 1627 

Every Saturday 

Leaving Time Arriving Time Arriving Time 
Shutford 1126 Banbury Bus Station 1143 Gateway retail Park  1153 
Shutford 1516 Banbury Bus Station 1533 Gateway retail Park 1543 
Leaving Time Arriving Time Arriving Time 
Gateway retail Park  1010 Banbury Bus Station 1020 Shutford 1047 
Gateway retail Park 1340 Banbury Bus Station 1350 Shutford 1407 
Gateway retail Park 1600 Banbury Bus Station 1610 Shutford 1627 

Bus No 6 to Stratford. Saturdays and Monday to Friday 
in Warwickshire school holidays 

Leaving Time Arriving Time 
Shutford 1047 Stratford, Wood Street 1153 
Stratford, Wood Street 1415 Shutford 1516 

Warwickshire School terms 

Summer term 2019 

 term ends – Friday 19 July 2019  

Autumn term 2019 

 term starts – Tuesday 3 September 2019  

 half term – Monday 28 October 2019 to Friday 1 November 2019  

 term ends – Friday 20 December 2019  

Spring term 2020 

 term starts – Monday 6 January 2020  

 half term – Monday 17 February 2020 to Friday 21 February 2020  

 term ends – Friday 3 April 2020  

Summer term 2020 

 term starts – Monday 20 April 2020 

 half term – Monday 25 May 2020 to Friday 29 May 2020  

 term ends – Friday 17 July 2020  



Shutford Village Hall 

Doors open 7:00 pm / 7:30 pm start 

 

 

Saturday 26 October: 
‘Rocketman’   

 

 

 

 

Saturday 30 November: 
“Yesterday” 

 

 

Please note subscriptions for the film club are due in 
September 2019.  Membership (calendar year 
September 2019 – August 2020) only costs £12.00 for 
adults and £6.00 young adults (12-18).   To renew or 
join simply email: shutfordvillagenews@gmail.com or 
pay on the night. 



 

Shutford Book Club  
 
The Shutford Book Club meets on the last 
Monday of each month in Shutford Village Hall 
7:30 pm.        
 

 
 
October 28th, “The Dark Circle” by 
Linda Grant, suggested by Lynne 
Parsons 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
November 25th, “Becoming” by 
Michelle Obama, suggested by 
Chris Woodcock. 
 
Currently the book club is full, 
however, you can always take part virtually.    The books we are reading are 
regularly published in the Shutford News and on the village website, so feel 
free to read them alongside the Book Club.  
You can volunteer your thoughts via email to Kirsten Parrish or a note in the 
door of "The Nook" in Church Lane if you would like to, and we'll share them 
at the meetings!    
 
Contact details: Email: kirsten@kpgardencare.co.uk or 780412 



 

SHUTFORD PINGERS 

Fancy a game of ping pong?   

The Village Hall now has two ping pong tables and from  

Monday 7th October 2019 

there will be a session THREE Mondays a month (not the 

last Monday of the month) from 7.00 – 8.00 pm or later if 

needed. 

If you like to play, then please join the Shutford Pingers.  It 

doesn’t matter if you have never played, played many 

years ago, young or old or even if you are county 

champion, everyone is welcome.  It will be great fun.  All 

equipment supplied. 

We will charge just £20.00 a year to cover hiring of the hall. 

If you are unsure it is for you, in November we will have 

TWO open days where you can come along for free and see 

if you like the game and company. 



A calm, friendly and loving dog grooming 
environment ensuring your

dog's safety and happiness at all times

FULL GROOM
Brush Out
Bath and Blow Dry 
Hair Cut/Trim 
Clip and Style 
Sanitary Trim 
Paw Tidy
Ear Plucking & Cleaning 
Nail Trim

WASH & TIDY
Brush Out 
Bath and Blow Dry 
Sanitary Trim
Paw & Face Tidy
Ear Plucking & Cleaning 

WASH & FLUFF
Brush Out, Bath & Dry

PUPPY 
INTRODUCTION
Bring your puppy along 
to see what it’s all about 
and get used to the 
enviroment, the smells, 
the sounds and enjoy a 
mini groom, bath & dry.

BY APPOINTMENT 

Sue Allan 07527 476352 email sue@buddyandbeau.uk 
Buddy & Beau Dog Grooming Studio

Mouse Cottage, Manor Farm Lane, Balscote. OX15 6JJ

www.buddyandbeau.uk  facebook.com/buddyandbeaudoggrooming

Happy Dogs & Wagging Tails



Bonfire Night 

SIBFORD GOWER ENDOWED PRIMARY 
SCHOOL 

Sat 9th November 

Gates open @ 5.00pm 

‘Advanced’ priced Ticket and ‘On the Gate’ priced Ticket  

Advance tickets available until 1st November from – 
veemulley@hotmail.co.uk 

Refreshment’s available  

Please come and support your local school 

Sibford Gower Endowed Primary School, Acre Ditch, Sibford Gower,  

Banbury, OX15 5RW 

              Shutford Village Calendar 2020 

The 2020 A4 Calendars featuring various photos of 
around Shutford throughout the seasons, will be 
available to order at £5.00 per copy. To order your 
copy please email: shutfordvillagenews@gmail.com 

Deadline for orders is Sunday 24 November.  The 
calendar will be printed early in December.  Please 
note WE ARE ONLY PRINTING COPIES THAT ARE 
ORDERED.   Don’t forget to keep sending in your calendar photos 
we still need autumn / winter ones.  Please send photos to: 
shutfordvillagenews@gmail.com.  Photos ideally need to be landscape 
and in hi-res jpeg / png format.  Last date to receive photos is 31 
October. 





Shutford Village Produce, Flowers & Fruit Show 
Sunday 15 September 1st Prize Winners 

Five different fruit/veg                                       Five of the same variety 
Jack’s (Lunn) Barrow                Jeff Bliss  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Heaviest Squash or Marrow                                Heaviest Cooking Apple                          
Mike Lunn                                                             Carolyn Rann    

 

 

 

 

 

Veggie Monster: up to 7 years                         An arrangement of herbs 
Lexi Cummings                                                       Annabelle MacGregor 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
     Single stem of any flower                           Arrangement in a milk jug 
     Geraldine Bancroft                                       Annabelle MacGregor 

 

 
      

 

 

 
 

Flowers in a jam jar: up to 7 years           Flowers in a jam jar: 8-12 years 
Fin Pitt-Smith                                                  Georgina Monahan 

 

 

         Sticky Ginger Cake 
            Emma Rothwell 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Scones, plain or savoury (3)                      Refrigerated (non-bake) biscuits 
Emma Rothwell                                               Magnus & Finn Pitt Smith 

Jam                                                                           Pickles 
Mike Carwithen                                                  Tony Whittle 

 

Thank you to everyone who took part in the Shutford 
Produce Show.  

An amazing total of £214.00 was raised which will go 
towards the refurbishment of the playground 

equipment on the dairyground. 



 
Local Markets: 
 
Banbury - Every Thursday & Saturday 
Banbury Farmers Market - 1st Friday of the month  
Chipping Norton - Every Wednesday Chipping Norton 
Deddington Farmers - 4th Saturday of the month 



SUGARSWELL
BUSINESS PARK

MONTHURS
8AM3PM

BREAKFAST’S AND LUNCH’S

FRIDAY
8AM9PM
SATURDAY
8AM1PM

WWW.MONKEYWOOD.CO.UK

WWW.MONKEYBEANCOFFEE.COM



 
 
 
 
 

Home and Small Business Computer Services 
 

Support for PCs and MACs 
Repair and supply of laptop and desktop systems 

Wireless and wired networks installed and maintained 
Broadband connections configured 

Home and Small Office telephone systems supplied and maintained 
 

Call Derek Brotherston – 01608 730989 
Or email – enquiries@activeconnexions.co.uk 

 
Supporting clients in North Oxfordshire since 2001 

www.activeconnexions.co.uk 
 

 
 

Need a Taxi? 
 007 Cars. 01295 700007 or 

email bookings@007carsbanbury.co.uk 
 

 Castle Cars Banbury. 01295 270011 or 
email info@castlecarsbanbury.co.uk 

 
 Cherwell Cars. 01295 255555 or 

Email info@cherwellcars.com 



 

 



luxury beauty salons

luxury beauty salons
Online bookings available at cedartherapy.com

Market Place 
Deddington  OX15 0SE
01869 390000

4 West Street
Chipping Norton  OX7 5AA
01608 489000

High Street 
Bloxham  OX15 4LU
01295 404000

High Street 
Shipston-on-Stour CV36 4AJ
01608 489222

Our wide range of targeted and results-driven treatments 
for face and body are renowned for the simply stunning 
results they help achieve.
At the heart of every treatment are powerful Essential 
Oils imparting heavenly scents to relax the skin, body and 
mind. Every treatment is tailor-made to help meet your 
precise needs.





    





   
 
 



  

 

For images, interviews or further information, please contact: 
Chris Higgins, Marketing & Communications Manager 

T: 01295 816 483   E: chris.higgins@khh.org.uk 
Katharine House Hospice, Aynho Road, Adderbury, Banbury, OX17 3NL 

 
SAVE THE DATE: SANTA FUN RUN – SUNDAY 1 DECEMBER 2019 
We know it’s too soon to start talking about Christmas, but please be sure 
to put the morning of Sunday 1 December in your diary – the annual Santa 
Fun Run is back, and we’re hoping to see more than 400 Santas out in force 
to raise money for Katharine House. Find out more at 
www.khh.org.uk/santa  
 
WEEKLY HEALTH WALKS – EVERY FRIDAY FROM THE HOSPICE 
We're delighted to launch our weekly Friday Health Walks in collaboration 
with South Northants and Cherwell District Council. Led by a friendly, 
specially trained volunteer, this is a wonderful opportunity to join an 
organised walk around the beautiful countryside around Katharine House.  
A typical walk may last up to 60 minutes, although this may vary. No need 
to book, just turn up although it may be advisable to contact the hospice 
beforehand just to make sure it is going ahead. For more information please 
contact Hannah.Mozelewski@khh.org.uk  
 
OXFORD HALF MARATHON - 13 OCTOBER 2019 
The Oxford Half Marathon course winds around Oxford’s most iconic 
landmarks. Whether you’re new to running and want to take on a 
challenge, or an experienced runner looking to smash your personal best, 
why not take on the Oxford Half Marathon for Katharine House this 
October? Secure your place on Team Katharine House and register for your 
place today for £40 – we’ll support you throughout your fundraising! 
If you already have your own place, please register as an own place runner 
by emailing getinvolved@khh.org.uk to be part of Team Katharine, and 
you'll still receive all of the same support from our team. 

 



 



 



 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 





 



 
 

Tim Clarke Performance Coaching 
Fulfilling potential for adults and teenagers 

30 years experience as a qualified 
coach/teacher 

A Member of The Coaching Academy 
Life Coaching/Performance Coaching 

and Tuition for GCSE and A Level Maths 
Based near Banbury, DBS checked 

Tel 07984 140 739 
Email clarke.tutoring@btinternet.com 

www.clarketutoring.com 
 
 

Shutford News Advertising Rates 
 

Full page £15.00 per edition 
Half page £10.00 per edition 

Quarter page £5.00 per edition 
 

Includes advert / link on village website: 
www.shutfordvillage.com 

Contact: shutfordvillagenews@gmail.com 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

Shutford Village Hall 
To hire for parties, christenings, celebrations etc.  
Full fitted kitchen, audio visual unit, stage, baby 
changing, disabled loos and entrance.   
To enquire simply email shutfordvh@gmail.com 
 



 
 

 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 





Diary 
 

October   
Tuesday    1 WI Meeting, Village Hall 10:00am 
Thursday   3 Meet & Eat, Village Hall, 12:30–2pm (weekly) 
Friday 11 Race Night, Village Hall, 7:30 pm 
Saturday 26 Shutford Film Club, Village Hall 7:30 pm 
Sunday 27 Breakfast Village Hall, 9:30-11:00am 
Monday 28 Book Club, Village Hall, 7:30pm 
Tuesday 29 Art Group, Village Hall, 7:30 pm 
November   
Tuesday   5 WI Meeting, Village Hall 10:00am 
Thursday   7 Meet & Eat, Village Hall, 12:30-2pm (weekly) 
Wednesday  13 Parish Council Meeting, Village Hall 7:30 pm 
Saturday 16 Beetle Drive, Village Hall, 4:00 pm 
Sunday  24 Breakfast, Village Hall 9:30am-11:00am 
Monday 25 Book Club, Village Hall, 7:30 pm 
Tuesday 26 Art Group, Village Hall 7:30 pm 
Saturday 30 Film Club, Village Hall, 7:30 pm 
December   
Sunday  8 Shutford Xmas Fayre, Village Hall & The 

George&Dragon, 1:00-4:00pm 
 

For full details of activities in the village, please village the 
website:  www.shutfordvillage.com. 

 
The ‘Shutford News’ Team - Editor:   Rita Livesey 

Editorial Team:  Margaret Holloway 
Advertising & Accounts:  Rita Livesey 

Distribution: Pam & Di 
Printing:  Mail Boxes Etc, Banbury 

 
The next planning meeting will be on  

Tuesday 5 November @ 7:00 pm in The George&Dragon 
DEADLINE FOR OUR NEXT ISSUE: Saturday, 15 November              

Email: shutfordvillagenews@gmail.com 
 Please note dates are correct at the time of going to print.    

Please visit www.shutfordvillage.com for up to date 
information. 



· Bespoke furniture of the highest quality
   and specification
· Long established with high levels
   of recommendations
· Youtube video testimonials
· 46 X Houzz 5 star reviews

t: 01295 812 423   e: info@heavenandstubbs.com   w: heavenandstubbs.com

Showroom:
Unit 16 Twyford Mill, Adderbury, Oxfordshire OX17 3SX.



Website: www.thegeorgeanddragon.com
Email: info@thegeorgeanddragon.com Phone: 01295 780320

Quiz nights – 6th Oct, 20th Oct, 3rd Nov, 17th Nov

Saturday 12th October 8pm – Live music from The 7 O’Clock Junkies

Saturday 2nd November 8pm – Two years in Shutford – anniversary party with 
Wired!!

Sunday 24th November 4pm - Cheese, wine and jazz in the afternoon with The 
Jazz Apples. 

Saturday 7th December 8pm – Live music from Pete Watkins.

Sunday 8th December – Shutford Christmas Fayre

Saturday 14th & Sunday 15th December – Christmas dinner weekender! Book 
up now for your Christmas dinners!

Sunday 22nd December – Brass Christmas carols

NYE 2019!! See in the new year with us. Music from Scott Walters and this 
years theme…… Movie icons! Dress to impress! Get your tickets now - £10 

which includes a drink. 

Pizza Pizza!!! – delicious pizza, lots of toppings! Every  Friday –Monday 
Takeaway available. 

Food served 12-2 and 5-8 Mon, Tues, Thur, Fri and 12-8 at Sat & Sun. 

Part-time cook needed, no experience needed as full training will be given 
however enjoyment in cooking is key. Please get in touch with Juliette if 

interested. 

http://www.thegeorgeanddragon.com/
mailto:info@thegeorgeanddragon.com

